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SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT 
August 14, 2018 

 
The summer has been quickly going by with preparations for the coming school year progressing 
rapidly.  The maintenance crews have been working through the extended days of heat and are doing 
an outstanding job.  The buildings have been busy with summer programs as well as professional 
development opportunities for staff.  I want to take a moment to commend those staff persons who 
took part in these opportunities to enhance our instruction and assessment practices. 
 
We did hire one new teacher since the last board meeting with the approval of board representative 
Matt Ballou.  Courtney Palladino will be taking the position as special education teacher for the high 
school replacing Kathy Wilson.  Courtney has a Bachelor of Arts degree from the University of New 
Hampshire in History and a master’s degree in Psychology from Rivier University.  She has 
experience as a para-educator as well as working with Project Drive working with children from the 
Milford area.  Courtney will be an Alt. 4 teacher and we will be working with her to complete her 
certification in Special Education.  She will be placed on step 1 of the master’s scale at a salary of 
$40,000.  This is a reduction in salary from the budgeted amount of $51,000. 
 
The district is still looking to hire two para-educators for the middle school and we received a 
resignation from our elementary music teacher as well.  We are actively looking to interview and fill 
these positions prior to the start of the school year.   
 
New staff will be here in the district for a two-day orientation on August 22nd and 23rd.  The two days 
will provide information around district procedures, protocols and policies along with time to be in 
their buildings and meeting their mentors for the coming school year.  All staff will return on Monday 
August 27th for three days prior to the first day for students on Thursday August 30. 
 
The administrative team met at my home on Wednesday, August 8.  Our agenda included: 
 

 Efforts to implement and demonstrate rigor in all of our schools 
 Budget for the 2019-20 school year 
 How we can communicate better between ourselves and how we can communicate 

our efforts to the school community at large 
 Revisions to the mentoring process 
 Fiscal procedure 

 
We have received guidance from our attorney regarding the matter of providing references for school 
employees accused of sexual misconduct.   A copy of that communication is included. 
 
Meetings of both the Strategic Planning Committee and the Policy Committee have taken place in the 
summer months.   
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